DUNURE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Meeting on Tuesday 18 September 2007 at 7.30pm

Sederunt: Mr Adam Montgomerie, Mrs Jean McGinn, Mr David Broadhead, Mr Roy Storie, P C John Hamil, Councillor Sandra Goldie.

Apologies: Mr P Findlay, Mr A Guthrie, Mrs M Masterman. Councillors Mairi Low, Brian Connelly, Ann Galbraith

No official meeting could take place, as there were not enough members to form a quorum. There was an informal discussion on the following:

- Flashing Lights at School In spite of numerous requests that this sign be repaired or renewed, we are repeatedly being informed this will be done when time and money permit.
- Pumping Station at Seaview nothing further to report
- Neighbourhood Watch Mr Grieve reports there are 4 signs in the village and it may be possible to move one of them to the Fisherton area rather than having to purchase a new one. It has been suggested this should be down by the South Ayrshire Council.
- Bus Park There was a meeting with traffic and roads department to discuss the problem of bus turning in this area, and some lines or crosshatching will be done to help the situation.
- Civic Pride: So far we have ideas for this money permanent Christmas Tree stands, some tables to augment the existing ones in Kennedy Hall, and speed bumps for the park. We must have estimates for these to get ahead with this project.
- Carrick LETS Mr Brennan has been contacted to see if he would like to attend one of our meetings.
- There seems to be a problem at the side of the newly surfaced part of Station Road from the Pumping Station to the village. On the east side the road is starting to break away because of the soft ground and ditch. Councillor Goldie will pass on these comments.
- Wind Farm Mr Montgomerie attended a meeting with Community Councils local to the Wind Farm (North Carrick). This was to explain how the funding would be made for local communities. A steering group is now in place and Mr Montgomerie will represent Dunure Community Council, with another member if possible.
- Councilor Goldie advised there would be more money spent on roads, which are in a poor state, but other services may be cut owing to losing funding.
- Councillor Goldie was advised that the toilets in Dunure are still open and asks that she be advised if any other decisions are made about the closure.
- Graffiti on castle has still to be dealt with.
- Mr Storie gave the balance in administration account as £825.88, and the New Community centre account as £2469.56.

POLICE REPORT: Person apprehended on two occasions for not complying with conditions imposed upon him. Three thefts reported within the area, one of a sign outside Dunduff Farm, a mini motor bike from Arran View, and a theft of a property.

Meeting closed at 8.45pm and the date of next meeting is Tuesday 16 October 2007 at 7.30pm.